Notice of Decision

Decision No. 57/0OFF/440/2018

IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act
2012

AND

IN THE MATTER of an application by Cribb Farming

Limited pursuant to s.127 of the Act
for renewal of an Off-Licence in
respect of premises situated at 169
MacKenzies Road, Waipara known as
"Waipara River Estates"

BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee

Chairperson: Councillor M Black

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS)

This is an application by Cribb Farming Limited for renewal of an Off-Licence in respect of
premises situated at 169 MacKenzies Road, Waipara, known as "Waipara River Estates".

There has been a change in the directors and shareholders of Cribb Farming Limited.
Bernice Cribb ceased to be a company director on 29 March 2019 and a shareholder on 4
April 2019. These changes were notified to the Alcohol Regulatory and Licensing Authority
(ARLA) by email on 24 May 2019.

The off-licence hours are:

Monday to Sunday  8.00am to 10.00pm

No changes to the conditions of the licence have been sought by the applicant.

Cribb Farming Limited trades as Waipara River Estates and has held an off-licence for one
year. The Inspector is not aware of non-compliance issues associated with the operation of
the premises.

The licensed areas are all undesignated and include the sitting room, lounge, dining area,
entrance foyer and the paved outdoor area between the sitting room and the fenced

swimming pool area.

The website should be updated with the new licence details within 2 working days of being
received. Any problems with this should be discussed with the Secretary.

The application was duly advertised and no objection or notice of desire to be heard has
been received.



In their reports, the Police, Medical Officer of Health, and District Licensing Inspector have
raised no matters in opposition to this application.

We are satisfied as to the matters to which we must have regard as set out in 5.131 of the
Act. We renew the licence on the existing terms and conditions until 16 August 2022, that

being three years from the first anniversary of the licence.

Due to a practice direction from the Alcohol Regulatory and Licensing Authority we authorise
the issue of a replacement licence with a new number and notice of renewal.

DATED at Amberley this 6 August 2019

g

Secretary
Hurunui District Licensing Committee



